
We work with the community to conserve and protect the beauty 
and health of the Kinnickinnic River and its watershed. 
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September 18, 2015 
 
 
Ms. Kimberly Bose, Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 
 
Re: City of River Falls, Wisconsin 

River Falls Hydroelectric Project, Docket No. P-10489-013 
COMMENTS on Application for Amendment of License to Extend Date for 
Termination of License 

 Kinnickinnic River Land Trust, Inc., September 18, 2015 
 
Dear Secretary Bose: 
 
The Kinnickinnic River Land Trust, Inc. (KRLT) hereby submits these comments on the 
application filed by the City of River Falls on July 6, 2015 to amend its license to extend 
the term of the license for an additional five years to August 31, 2023. Specifically, we 
support the City’s application to allow more time during the current license to conduct a 
comprehensive river corridor planning process and additional studies to consider the 
dam removal and river restoration as an alternative to relicensing the River Falls 
Hydroelectric Project. 
 
On September 27, 1988, the River Falls Project was issued a 30-year license that expires 
August 31, 2018. The licensee requests the Commission extend the term of the license 
for an additional 5 years from August 31, 2018, to August 31, 2023. The City submitted 
its notice of intent to relicense the project and pre-application document on November 
27, 2013 and a request to use the traditional licensing process also on that date, which 
was granted by the Commission on January 27, 2014. Since that time, the River Falls 
City Council adopted resolutions that require a comprehensive river corridor planning 
process to determine whether to continue with the re-license or possibly surrender the 
project. The licensee states that it will be conducting additional studies to evaluate the 
potential for dam removal. The development of further study plans is expected to 
continue with stakeholders through 2017. 
 
The KRLT has participated as a community stakeholder in the City’s relicensing process 
since the initial filings in 2013. Following the initial public meeting, we filed comments 
on the PAD and submitted several study requests along with other community 
stakeholders. Following subsequent review and discussions with the City, our Board 
unanimously adopted the attached resolution encouraging the City to pursue a planning 
process that would consider dam removal and river restoration. We then supported the 
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City’s resolutions to seek the license extension now being considered. We have continued to 
participate in cooperation with the City and other stakeholders to define the river corridor planning 
process and preliminary studies described in the City’s application for extension of its current license.  
 
Based on the City’s continued efforts to address our concerns and to formally consider the option of dam 
removal and river restoration, we strongly encourage you to approve the City’s application for extension 
of the term of its current license to August 31, 2023. This additional time within the current license will 
allow the entire community the opportunity to make a sound and reasoned decision about the future of 
the hydroelectric facilities and the Kinnickinnic River. 
 
Thank you for your consideration and the opportunity to file these comments. Please feel free to contact 
me at the contact information below if I can provide any additional information or if you have any 
questions. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
David Fodroczi 
Executive Director 
Kinnickinnic River Land Trust, Inc. 
265 Mound View Road, Suite C 
P.O. Box 87 
River Falls, WI  54022-0087 
(715) 425-5738 ext. 102 
dave@kinniriver.org 
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